


“I thank my God upon every remembrance of you” (Philippians 1:3).


Dear Church Family & Friends:

I miss you!  After two weeks’ vacation and three weeks since my hip replacement surgery, it has been quite a while since we have been able to be together.

Like the apostle Paul, “I thank my God upon every remembrance of you.  For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now” (vv. 3 & 5).  I am so thankful for such a loving and caring congregation.  You have loved and supported my family and me from the very beginning.  During my recovery from surgery, several delicious meals were delivered to my home.  This nourishment, filled with love, was so helpful.  The kind words expressed in cards and texts meant so much and encouraged me.  To know of your prayers on my behalf has brought about God’s healing touch.  Please accept my sincere gratitude.

You have been blessed to have heard some very fine speakers who have filled the pulpit in my absence:  John Wright, Ward Sussenbach, Glenda Taylor, Patty Bilyeu, and John Heston.  Greenville is so fortunate to have such an abundance of gifted preachers to share God’s Word.  I am grateful to each one and pleased that you were able to receive what God placed upon their hearts.

I am also thankful for our Praise Team who faithfully leads our congregation in worship on a weekly basis.  They add so much as they lead us into the presence of God.  Their commitment in leading our congregation is very much appreciated.  Joined together with the voices and praise of God’s people they make a beautiful sound to our Lord!

Thanks to all who faithfully attended worship and generously supported the ministry and mission of the Church during my absence; for those who reached out to their brothers and sisters in need and offered prayer support.  You are the “priesthood of all believers,” you are the Church!

While there are doubts and concerns in this world, Paul reminds us of the faithfulness of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ: “Being confident of this very thing, that he that hath begun a good work in you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ” (v. 6).

I will always thank our God as I remember the First Baptist Church of Greenville in my prayers, both now and always.  I hope to see you soon.

With sincere gratitude in Christ,
Pastor David
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